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INTRODUCTION 

The Lynn Health Task Force hereby submits the following comments on the proposed 

amendment to DoN # 6-3C46 filed by the North Shore Medical Center. Our grassroots 

organization, which is focused on issues of health access for underserved groups, participated as 

a 10-taxpayer group in the underlying Determination of Need proceeding as well as the closely 

related Essential Services proceeding related to NSMC/Partners' plan to close Union Hospital. 

The two proceedings are inextricably linked because the capital expenditure that was the subject 

of the DoN proceedings was a fundamental aspect ofNSMC/Partners' promises as to how it will 

ensure that patients in the Union Hospital service area will continue to have adequate access to 

essential hospital services. In essence, NSMC/Partners assured the community and the 

Department of Public Health that the closure of Union Hospital would not diminish the health 

status of residents of Greater Lynn because it would be expanding and upgrading its Salem 

campus by, among other things, expanding the Emergency Department, adding 48 

Medical/Surgical beds (still a net loss of 28 Medical/Surgical beds from the current two-campus 

total), creating 56 new Psychiatry beds and improving access and flow at the facility by building 

a lobby. The DoN was approved by the Public Health Council on July 13, 2016. Three months 

later, NSMC/Partners announced that it intends to scale back the project by eliminating 24 of the 

promised Medical/Surgical beds (thereby reducing the current total medical surgical beds by 52 

beds), eliminating 30 of the planned psychiatry beds (increasing current capacity by 24 instead of 
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EXHIBIT 4
















